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ABSTRACT
This report describes the project to develop a Long-Term Strategic Plan for Energy Code
Support in the Northwest, which was conducted for the Northwest Energy Efficiency Alliance.  It
contains information about energy codes collected through literature reviews, interviews,
workshops and surveys.  It also describes the policy foundation of the Alliance's energy code
support program and the projects recommended for Alliance investment.
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1. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

Energy codes have played an important role in improving building energy efficiency in the
Northwest for nearly twenty years.  The efficient design standards embodied in the region's
energy codes are some of the most advanced in the nation.  Historically, energy codes in the
northwest have received a great deal of financial and technical support from the region's utilities.

With the prospect of utility restructuring and the rise of the market transformation paradigm, the
Northwest Energy Efficiency Alliance was created to pursue regional initiatives for energy
efficiency, including energy codes.  The Alliance decided to conduct a thorough review of energy
codes and to develop a thoughtful response to the question of future support by utilities for
energy codes.  The resulting project, to develop the Long-Term Strategic Plan for Energy Code
Support in the Northwest, is the subject of this report.  The project began in August, 1997.

The project began with a review of the extensive literature on energy codes in the Northwest -
their implementation, successes and failures.  Next, a series of workshops, meetings and
interviews were conducted to gather the knowledge and insights of the people who have been
most actively involved in developing, implementing and enforcing energy codes in the four
states, with both residential and commercial buildings.  An analysis of energy code costs and
savings was done, using existing impact study data, in an attempt to quantify the past and
potential energy benefits of energy codes.  Market barriers and implementation problems, which
prevent achievement of the full efficiency potentials of energy codes, were identified.  At the
same time, the market transformation effects of energy codes were also identified.

Finally, all of this data was reviewed with the Energy Code Policy Subcommittee of the Alliance
Board of Directors, and a set of recommendations was developed for Alliance action.  These
recommendations were based on the Alliance's mission and objectives for market
transformation, and were developed within the context of a long term strategy for improving
energy codes in the states and the region.  They were approved by the Alliance Board on
February 27th, 1998.

The projects and budgets (three year total) approved by the Alliance Board were:

1. Regional Public Information Program $ 3,000,000
2. New Construction Baseline $ 650,000
3. Seed Funding Program for Code Support $ 700,000
4. Regional Energy Code Coordination Program $ 225,000
5. State Special Projects Program $ 675,000
6. Transition Funding for Existing Infrastructure $ 100,000
7. On-Going Funding for Code Development Infrastructure $ 525,000
 Program Total $ 5,875,000

The projects, taken together, are designed to encourage the development of a self-sustaining
energy code support system for the region, and to transform new construction practices toward
greater energy efficiency.


